
Sackville School Families’ Bulletin page 1 

 

 

Families’ Bulletin 

Week commencing Monday 10 October 2022  

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 

Dear Families 
 
As our Year 11 students prepare for their first mock exams next week and Year 10 do the same for their Beliefs and 
Values mock, it has been such a pleasure to see students focused on work and revision as you go around the 
school. It was equally lovely to hear all of the positive feedback from families during our final two Open Mornings 
this week. 
 
This week has also seen us inviting parents/carers in for two valuable information evenings for Year 7 and Year 9. 
Families who attended have fed back that they found the evenings hugely informative and helpful as we all work 
together to support our students to achieve their very best. 
 
On Wednesday evening we had a really successful Observatory Open Evening, our first of the academic year. 
Families came from around the local community to thankfully see the clouds clear just in time for an enjoyable 
evening of star gazing and learning about astronomy.  
 
Today I welcomed a new group of students who were nominated for demonstrating our school values, being 
extremely community spirited and supporting our new Anti-Bullying Program. They are, as ever, a credit to 
themselves, their families and our school community. 
 
I wish you all a lovely weekend, 
 
Jo Meloni 
Headteacher                                                                                 

 

 

Community 

"The greatness of a community is most accurately measured by the compassionate actions of its members."  
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Key Dates 

Monday 10 – Friday 21 October                Year 11 Mock Exams 
Thursday 20 October                                  Year 7 Meet the Tutor Evening  
Monday 24 – Friday 28 October   Half-Term 
Monday 31 October                                   Year 11 Geography London Trip  
Wednesday 2 November   Observatory Evening – 7.00pm-9.00pm 
Tuesday 8 November    Sixth Form Options Evening – 5.00pm-7.00pm 
Wednesday 9 November   INSET Day – No Students in School 
 
Remember you can see the full parents’ calendar here 

Safeguarding Weekly 

Alert for Parents & Carers: Self-generated sexual abuse imagery 

 

Self-generated” child sexual abuse is a term used to describe how images and 
videos of children engaging in sexual activities are captured by someone using a 
camera on an internet-connected device. Often the child has been groomed and 
coerced online and the abuser is not physically present.  

New data released by the Internet Watch Foundation (IWF) shows almost 20,000 
webpages of child sexual abuse imagery in the first half of 2022 included ‘self-

generated’ content of 7 to 10 year-old children. 

That is nearly 8,000 more instances than the same period last year. And when compared to the first half of 
2020, when the UK entered its first Covid lockdown, there’s been a 360% increase in this type of imagery of 7 to 
10 year-olds. 

Parents and carers are encouraged to T.A.L.K to their children about the dangers. Visit talk.iwf.org.uk for a 
parent-and-carer-friendly guide on preventing this type of abuse. 

 Talk to your child about online sexual abuse. Start the conversation – and listen to their concerns. 
 Agree ground rules about the way you use technology as a family. 
 Learn about the platforms and apps your child loves. Take an interest in their online life. 
 Know how to use tools, apps and settings that can help to keep your child safe online. 

 

 

Year Group/Department Notices 

Year 11 

Year 11 have been impressing with their hard work and commitment since September and the time has come upon 
them to show off the great progress they have been making. The Mock Exam Timetable can be found by following 
the link. In this week's assembly, all information relating to these was shared.  

Follow the link so that you, too, know what is happening as there are some changes to timings. If you have any 
questions, please contact your child/ren's form tutor or the year office. All the best to year 11! They will be 
amazing, I am sure. 

Craig Thompson 
Leader of Year 11 

https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/calendar/parents-calendar/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA5MDUuNjMyMzM0MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3RhbGsuaXdmLm9yZy51ay8ifQ.vjulC9RsLihZXo1DK9aFMW1iYzfYYl-qNikqCIzbSz4/s/1039172735/br/143536615209-l
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1PgkNaZoR2b7vYg_Gx1tCq2-Tcv2lrz82Zw4Tk1V_yao/edit#gid=0
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1CP6par2ZJv47ZcBmuRlPWdqjsDKYCke68sSiA4LRjKs/edit#slide=id.p1
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Job Vacancy 
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Wellbeing  

 

 

Action for Happiness 

 
This month Action for Happiness is encouraging us all to be a little more Optimistic in October, as the nights get 
darker, the weather cooler and wetter it can feel a little harder to be positive. This calendar seems like a timely 
reminder to see the good in each day, the calendar is below. Did you know, the calendar is available in languages 
other than English? They can be found here . 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://actionforhappiness.org/calendar
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World Mental Health Day 
 
Monday 10 October also marks World Mental Health day, the focus this year is to rekindle our efforts to protect 
and improve mental health. I firmly believe that this starts with us and our own mental health and wellbeing. As 
such, I have a simple multi-step thought experiment for you: 
 

a) If I set you Happiness Homework in which you had to spend an hour doing something you enjoy, something 

that might refill your emotional reserve or energy tank. What would you choose to do? 

b) How do you imagine you would feel after that hour? 

c) Can you find 15 minutes (or even an hour!) each day to try to do that one thing? 

d) Can you find 5 minutes each day to imagine yourself doing it? 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I hope you enjoy  
your Homework! 
 
Hannah 
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EXTERNAL CLUBS AND EVENTS 

 

 
 


